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Trinity Reformed Church 

December 10, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

God is calling Trinity Church to be transformed into an outward 

missional focused church that advances the Good News of God’s 

Kingdom into the lives of those in our community and beyond. 

 

 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 14 
Women of the Word, 9:30am 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 17 
Third Sunday of Advent 
Worship, 9:30am 
Worship, 11:10am 
Middle/High School Youth, 5pm 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 19 
Basketball for Teens & Adults, 6:30pm 
Lady Tuff Fitness Group, 6:30pm 
Praise Team Practice, 7pm 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 20 
Men’s Bible Study, 6:30am 
Staff Meeting, 12:15pm 
Family Dinner & Christmas Party, 6pm 
Adult Choir Practice, 6:45pm 

This Week at Trinity 
TODAY, SUNDAY DECEMBER 10 
Second Sunday of Advent 
Worship, 9:30am 
Worship, 11:10am 
Middle/High School Youth, 5pm 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 12 
Basketball for Teens & Adults, 6:30pm 
Lady Tuff Fitness Group, 6:30pm 
Praise Team Practice, 7pm 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13 
Men’s Bible Study, 6:30am 
Bible Study @ Appledorn West, 10am 
Staff Meeting, 12:15pm 
Care Closet, 2:30pm 
Family Dinner, 6pm 
Adult Choir Practice, 6:45pm 
Little Lambs/Travelers, 6:45pm 
Teen/Adult Bible Study, 6:45pm 

Today’s Servers 
 

 

9:30am 

Ushers:   Rick & Gretchen Fisher       
  John Houting & Sandy Bedard 
Nursery: Heather Oom 
  Macy Christiaans 

Café:  Gerry Christiaans, Warren  
  Kooyers, Jim & Lynda Simmons,  
  Gord & Elsie Kossen, Roger & Judy 
  Mulder 

Servers for December 17 
 

9:30am 

Greeters:  Gord & Elsie Kossen 
Ushers:   Benji & Lauren Garza 
  Neil DeBoer & Tim Kroll 
Nursery: Jeanne Dannenberg 
  Karen DeBoer 

Café:  Doug & Dawn Schurman, Jim &  
  Lynda Simmons, Gord & Elsie   
  Kossen, Roger & Judy Mulder 

Trinity Reformed Church 
712 Apple Ave. Holland MI 49423 

www.trinityrc.org   616-396-6526 (Office) 

Emergency Telephone Number: 396-6526 (press 2 & leave a message) 
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Sunday Morning Worship 
 

Pastor Chris DeGraaf, Preaching 
 

Scripture: Matthew 25:31-46   Message: What You Did, You Did For Me 
 
 
 
     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Prayer Corner 
¶ Ed Plaggemars will undergo surgery on Dec. 12 to repair his aorta. 
¶ Gen Snyder fractured her hip last week & underwent surgery at Holland Hospital.  
¶ Darlene VanHeest underwent an a fib ablation on December 7 at Meijer Heart Hospital. 
¶ Heather Schaap, daughter of George & Barb Jacob has begun radiation & chemotherapy                             

treatments. 
¶ Sara Neevel has been transferred to Blodgett Rehab Hospital. 
¶ Special Senior of the Week: Tom VanderKuy, 411 Ida Red Pkwy, #F-9, Holland MI 49423. 
¶ Garth Beavon, son of Trinity missionaries Keith and Mary Beavon is Trinity’s serviceperson of the 

week. Garth serves as a judge advocate in the Army.   
¶ Post High Person of the Week: Caleigh Harrington, Central Michigan University, 3300 Deerfield Rd., 
¶ Apt. B269, Mount Pleasant, MI  48858. Her email address is harringtoncaleigh@yahoo.com. 
¶ Happy Birthday 12/11 to Ken Borgman & Andrea VanNuil, 12/13 to Macy Christiaans, 12/15 to Lori 

Sandusky, 12/17 to Andrew Bedard, Sydney Christiaans & Vern Houting, 12/18 to Amanda                                 
Coverstone & Gretchen Fisher and 12/19 to Kelli Green & Joyce Harper. 

¶ Happy Anniversary 12/18 to Rob & Teresa Harrington. 
¶ Pray for those planning & those considering being a part of the summer 2018 mission trip to             

California. 
¶ Continued prayers for Barb Bolks, Ken Borgman, Kelly Brink, Scott Brower, Bev DeKorte, Rick 

Dykstra, Ron Gebben, Jack Gehrke, Bob & Linda Koning, Al & Alice Kooyers, Gord Kossen, Jerry & 
Lucille Kruithof, Betty Marcus, Jeanette Olbrich, Cliff Ponstein, Elwood Rycenga, Arlyne                                     
VandenBosch, Tom VanderKuy, Doug & Lavonne VandeWege, Loren Verburg, Phyllis Williams, 
Elaine Bailey, Randy Fisher, Tim Hoffman, Craig Slager, Vern Sterk, Nicole White, Arno Yurk, Mallory 
and Mitch.  

Ministry Highlights 

Christmas Cards and Cookies For Trinity Seniors - This morning immediately following the first service, 
we will be sorting Christmas cards & packaging cookies for our seniors. You are invited to join in on this 
fun activity. Volunteers are also needed to deliver cards & cookies this week. Please see Pastor Deb.        
Salvation Army Angel Tree - You still have time to bless children in need in our community. All Angel 
Tree gifts need to be to church by this Wednesday, December 13. Questions? See Kim Schrotenboer.  
Senior Christmas Breakfast Potluck - Join us on December 21 at 9:30am here at Trinity for a delicious 
breakfast prepared by you! See the insert in today’s bulletin for all the details and sign up at the                    
information counter or RSVP to the church office (396-6526). 
Plan Now To Attend the 6pm Sunday, December 24 Christmas Eve Service. The theme will be Offering 
Our Gifts to the Savior. Do you have a gift of music, poetry, dance etc. you wish to offer? Please sign up 
at the information table by December 17. See the insert in today’s bulletin for details. 
Do You Need A Ride to the 6pm Christmas Eve service? Please call the church office by 4pm on Dec.21 
to be put on the bus pick up list.  
Trinity Day of Service - On Sunday, Dec. 31, we will gather at 9:30am for prayer, singing and sending 
and then go out into our community to serve others. See the insert in today’s bulletin for all the details.  
2018 Offering Envelopes are in your church mailbox. If you did not receive envelopes & would like 
them, please contact Hope Ward (hope@trinityrc.org) or call the church office (396-6526). 
The Christmas Offering this year will help support Trinity missionaries Chad & Dara VandenBosch. 
Please see the insert in today’s bulletin for more information. 
Wednesday Dinner Menu For December 13 - Sign up to enjoy hamburger bbq, cream turkey, hot dogs, 
French fries, salad, pb&j and cookies. Please sign up also if you are willing to provide cookies and/or 
help clean up.  
Breakfast with Baby - Current needs include: diapers (sz. 1 & 3), wipes, new/gently used winter clothes 
(12 months - 2T) and misc. items (baby lotion, diaper rash cream, infant toys, etc.). A drop off box is in 
the church office. Thank you for supporting this much needed ministry. 
Care Closet - During the months of Oct. & Nov., 52 items were donated by you to the closet - thank 
you!! Current needs include disinfecting wipes, liquid dish soap, laundry detergent & liquid body wash. 
Praying Through Advent - You are invited to Evergreen Commons to experience “peace on earth” with 
Lectio Divina, the practice of scriptural reading, meditation & prayer on Thurs. Dec. 14 from 1-1:30pm. 
Free for Evergreen members and $5 for non-members. 
 
 

Thank You 

From The Family of Gen Snyder 
Thank you to Pastor Deb for her visits & the congregation for the prayers for Gen. She had successful hip 
surgery & is making a good recovery.  
 

Welcome!  

We are glad you are here! It is our sincere prayer that you will sense God’s presence as you              
worship with us today. Our 9:30am worship service is broadcast live on WHTC radio (1450AM). 

 

Nursery is provided for infants through 3 year olds. Ask a greeter to direct you. 
 

Please take a moment to sign the fellowship register during the offertory. If you are our guest, we 
would be delighted to send you information about Trinity Church. If there is any way we can 
serve you, please do not hesitate to contact the church office (396-6526). 

11:10am 
Hark the Herald Angels Sing 
How Great is Our God 
Blessed Be Your Name 
Come Thou Fount 
Nothing But the Blood 

9:30am 
Your Great Name 

What a Beautiful Name 
Come Thou Long Expected Jesus 

I Will Follow 

Trinity Staff 

Pastor Chris DeGraaf  chris@trinityrc.org   Barb Long       barb@trinityrc.org  
Pastor Phil Quinn  phil@trintyrc.org   Kelli Green        kelli@trintyrc.org 
Pastor Deb Yurk              deb@trinityrc.org   Hope Ward       hope@trinityrc.org 
John Taylor   john@trinityrc.org    Dave Jansen        david.jansen@hope.edu  



CHRISTMAS BREAKFAST POTLUCK  

Third Thursday, December 21 at 9:30 at Trinity  

Join us for a delicious breakfast prepared 

by you! Call the church office or sign up at 

the information table to bring a breakfast 

casserole, fruit or pastry item (if you are 

able). Itõs hard to beat a good hot break-

fast on a cold winter morning with a cup of 

coffee and good friends. And to top it off ð 

an opportunity to sing your favorite               

Christmas Carols. There is no charge for this event but 

please RSVP at 616 -396-6526 and let us know that you 

are coming and if you are able to bring a dish to pass.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Christmas Offering to Benefit                         

the Ministry of                                              
Chad and Dara Vanden Bosch 

 

 Chad and Dara Vanden Bosch are Trinity                      
supported RCA missionaries in Mozambique. Chad           
directs operations throughout Africa for Audio Scripture 
Ministries. Dara coordinates compassionate care                 
projects with health awareness training and a hospice 
and palliative care program.  
 The cost to produce each audio Bible is $30, with 
the goal of producing 500 a month as the gospel                
continues to reach new believers. Another project                 
needing funding is the construction of a studio in                
central Mozambique for the recording and distribution 
of Bible based materials to the ñless reachedò Tewe         
people. The compassionate care ministry has also                       
grown as people realize the true help offered as                      
medication is distributed to those dealing with AIDS.  
Many have been restored to health and discharged from 
the program.  
 The Hands in Service Ministry Team encourages 
you to support these ministries with your Christmas               
offering. Check out the latest update from the                   
Vanden Boschôs at: 
 

http://mailchi.mp/rca/a-mission-update-from-chad-and-
dara-vanden-bosch-1222829 

http://mailchi.mp/rca/a-mission-update-from-chad-and-dara-vanden-bosch-1222829
http://mailchi.mp/rca/a-mission-update-from-chad-and-dara-vanden-bosch-1222829


CHRISTMAS EVE WORSHIP 

On Sunday, December 24 at 6pm we will gather to                                        

ñOffer our Giftsò to the Savior through worship. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please sign up if you are willing to present a reading,                           

special music, art, drama or some other worship element.  

    Our worship service will be at 6:00pm   

  Mark your calendars now and plan to join us.  

 

Day of Service  
ñDear children, let us not love with words or 

speech but with actions and in truth.ò                                                                                             

I John 3:18   

On Sunday, December 31, we will be worshipping 

God by serving our community. We will gather at 9:30 

to share breakfast together, pray and be sent to serve 

in the name of Jesus Christ. There will be many           

projects and opportunities for everyone to engage 

with on this day ï right at Trinity and out in our                   

community.  

You donôt want to miss this amazing time of                

fellowship and serving. 

There will be something for everyone to do - no                

matter your age or ability. Please come and invite 

others to share in serving together.   

Morning Schedule:  

9:30am   Gather for Breakfast  

10:00am   Prayer, Song and Sending  

10:15am-noon  Serving Others in Jesusô Name  

Just a few of our projects: baking treats for public                   

service workers, cards for missionaries, 3Sixty,             

prayer team, singing at nursing homes, shut-in visits, 

light construction work, working with local                                    

organizations.  


